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Special Division Business Meeting on November 20, 2021 
A	vote	to	eliminate	the	requirement	for	Assistant	Superintendent	Officer	position	from	the	
Michiana	Division	was	approved.		The	Division	Constitution	and	Bylaws	have	been	
updated	and	are	available	in	the	Files	section	on	the	Groups.io	lists.	
	
Andy	Laurent	will	be	presenting	a	program	at	11:00	AM	EST	on	Saturday,	December	18,	
2021	via	Zoom.	Andy	will	explain	South	Shore	Freight	handling	and	describe	the	many	
small	industries	along	the	line.	Andy	will	show	how	these	industries	could	be	modeling	
ideas	for	a	large	layout,	a	shelf	layout,	or	a	modular	layout.		Andy	currently	lives	in	the	
Madison,	WI	area	and	had	previously	worked	for	the	South	Shore	Railroad.	Andy’s	work	
specialties	include	railroad	marketing	&	sales,	economic	development,	relationship	
management	(internal	and	external),	and	real	estate.	
	
Your	Division	continues	to	need	members	to	work	with	your	Board	of	Directors	helping	
them	with	their	areas	of	responsibility.	Look	for	more	information	in	future	issues	of	the	
FORM-19	Newsletter	about	serving	on	Division	Committees.		Please	consider	volunteering	
your	expertise.	
	
The	 January	1,	2022	Winter	 issue	of	 the	FORM-19	Newsletter	will	be	available	online	at	
www.michiana-nmra.org.	Please	 send	articles,	news	 items,	photos	and	 comments	 to	 the	
Editor	of	the	FORM-19,	Chuck	Hart,	email:	chart7968@yahoo.com	by	December	15th	to	be	
included	in	the	2022	January	Winter	issue.	

MICHIANA	DIVISION	EVENT	SCHEDULE	
EVENT	 DATE	 TIME	 INFO	 PRESENTER	
ZOOM	Event	 December	18	 11:00am	EST	 CSS&SB	
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ZOOM	links	are	provided	on	the	Groups	List	before	each	event	as	needed.	
Here	is	our	tentative	Division	schedule	for	December	2021.	

Please	note	the	time	for	the	event.	
	

WATCH	FOR	MORE	EVENT	INFORMATION	IN	THE	
FORM	–	19	NEWSLETTERS,	FORM-19	BULLETINS	and	on	the	Groups	List.	


